

**MINUTES OF NORMANTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, THURSDAY 7TH JULY IN THE VILAGE HALL AT 7.00PM**

**Present:** Cllrs Dave Smith (Chairman), Sam Kearn, Glenn Martin, Patrick Burge, Stuart Sleight, Paul Waterfield.

The Clerk Sue Lewis was also present.

**22/PC/30**      **APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:** Cllrs Sue Pointing, Carys Thomas, Lesley Way, Kevin Shaw and Matt Barney reasons given and approved.

**22/PC/31**      **DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA**

None

**22/PC/32**      **TO APPROVE AS A TRUE RECORD THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 16<sup>th</sup> JUNE 2022 – PAGES 5-7**

**Proposed Cllr Dave Smith**  
Agreed Unanimously

**Seconded Cllr Glenn Martin**

**22/PC/33**      **CLERKS REPORT**

The Clerk reported that the Playground Inspection Report had been received with only a few minor repairs – report passed to Cllr Stuart Sleight to action

**22/PC/34**      **TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS**

**Borough Councillors**

The sole item at this week's Strategic Growth Board. was a discussion about the UK Shared Prosperity Funding. The timing is tight, but ideas are welcome, preferably generic that could be relevant to the whole of Rushcliffe. I had a chat with the person suggesting promoting culture and tourism mentioned the Chain Ferry as part of this. This item will be discussed at Cabinet on 12<sup>th</sup> July.

The Tour of Britain will be passing through East Leake and Costock on September 8<sup>th</sup>. Residents of Normanton may be interested in going to watch. Hopefully it will be as exciting an event as last time.

Tonight's RBC Council agenda includes the following items that are most relevant.

- Revisions to the Constitution which includes some alterations to how planning decisions are made.
- Public Space protection Orders – Dog control

There is a big planning application coming for redevelopment of the Nottingham Forest football ground.

Cabinet meets on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> July and, in addition to the UKPSF item mentioned above, the following are on the agenda.

- Current and Future Pressures in Disabled Facilities Grant Delivery
- Ratcliffe on Soar Local Development Order. The LDO papers are available online. This will be going to consultation shortly and we recommend all our parishes consider the plans and respond. The transport assessment details the expected traffic impacts in the area and Carys has been pressing hard for the impact on country roads around the area to be fully considered and mitigation put in place for any problems that will develop caused by increased traffic rat running through the villages.
- Revenue and Capital Outturn 2021/22

We will report back on these in more detail at the next meeting. The full agendas can be found on the RBC website.

Airport - Carys emailed the clerk about the presentation about changing the flight paths and will send the slides through when she can. There will be a consultation to follow in due course. We recommend all our Parish Councils study the proposals carefully, consider the impact on the parishes and respond as appropriate.

**22/PC/35      TO RECEIVE REPORTS ON POLICING, HIGHWAYS & TRAFFIC MATTERS**

**FLOODING** – The Chairman reported that no update had been received from Tim Smith, ST

Repairs are still outstanding to the pot holes and the broken inspection chamber on Moor Lane – Clerk to chase up with Cllr Matt Barney.

**22/PC/36      TO DISCUSS HOUSING NEEDS ASSESSMENT IN THE VILLAGE**

It was agreed to support this housing assessment in the village.

**22/PC/37      TO DISCUSS VILLAGE ROAD**

Following a query raised by a resident the Chairman confirmed that Village Road belongs to the Parish Council (Common Land) including part which is leased on Main Street. The Parish Council in the past agreed to right of access and following a discussion it was agreed that we should have discussions about potential issues with the Borough Solicitor agreed that the Clerk write to him.

**22/PC/38      TO RECEIVE REPORTS AND UPDATES ON:**

**FERRY** – All signs for the ferry are now in place. Electrics still need to be checked.

**JUBILEE FIELD** – The new bench will be delivered on Saturday. The plaques for the trees which have been mounted on stone have been made up by a local stone mason. Nothing has been received from the resident re goal posts.

**PICNIC IN THE PARK** – Date has been confirmed as Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> July from 4.30 onwards. Entry is £5, OAPs £3 and children under 12 free with bands and BBQ booked.

**VILLAGE NEWS ITEMS** – Nothing to report

**22/PC/39      TO APPROVE CHEQUES, DIRECT DEBITS, & BILL PAYMENTS FOR JUNE 22**

<b>Cheque No</b>	<b>Payee</b>	<b>Details</b>	<b>Amount</b>
2218	S Lewis	Salary	<b>262.68</b>
2219	HMRC	PAYE	65.80
2220	Ladybug Garden Services	Mowing	236.00
	Ladybug Garden Services	Mow/Strim VH & Play Equipt	45.00
2221	NCC	Landscaping Contract(extra)	82.00
2222	NCC	Landscaping Contract	428.44
2223	David Hill Fabrications	Ferry Sign	468.00
2224	Rospa	Playground Inspection	88.20
2225	Dave Smith	Stone for Plaques	60.00

## Receipts

		<b>Details</b>	<b>Amount</b>
01/06/22	Mike Stanley	Ferry Takings	308.40

### 22/PC/40      **TO REPORT CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED SINCE THE LAST MEETING – INFORMATION ONLY**

1. Cllr C Thomas – East Midlands Airport Future Airspace Stage 2 Phase One follow up – Noted
2. Cllr L Way – Strategic Growth Board Notes – Circulated
3. Rushcliffe Borough Council, ref 22/00760/FUL 45 Main Street, Proposed Detached Garage – Grant Planning Permission
4. Claire Good “Make Notts Safe Community Chest Grants” – circulated and ideas to Clerk before 5<sup>th</sup> August.

### 22/PC/41      **ANY OTHER MATTERS ON WHICH THE CLERK OR MEMBERS WISH TO REPORT. INFORMATION ONLY**

Gateway Signs – The sign on entering the village from Stanford needs moving as it is too far back and the sign on Moor Lane is not level – Clerk to contact Streetwise.

Planter, Moor Lane – it was agreed once painted it should be re-sited further into the village.

As two councillors will not be present on the 1<sup>st</sup> September due to attending councillor training it was agreed to move the next meeting to the 8<sup>th</sup> September.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm